19 November 82

HAMA B. VASSILIAN
1636 N. Verdugo Road
Glendale, CA 91208

Dear Mr., Vasgilian,

Your letter of October 10th prompted our reply. Your project sounds very
interesting, as well as possibly a most valuable asset to the Armeddan
community of the United States. We are happy to be invited to consribute
information on the Armefdan Church Youth Organization of America.

Enclosed you will find the various information you requested. If there
is something else you might nedd, please feel fmee to contact us at the
office address providedd

We hope your efforts will meet with much successs. We look forward to the
pubidication of the Armeddan Directory.

Sincerely,

JAMES MAGARIAN
Executive Secretary - ACYOA
Diocese of the ArmeddmnCHBhhuch




